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DIARY DATES 

TERM 1 

Mon 27th 

AUSTRALIA DAY 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 

Tues 28th 

First day of school 

Tues 28th – Fri 31st 

FREELING FIVE 
 

 

 
 

HAPPY HAVEN IS CURRENTLY STILL ABLE TO OFFER Out of School Hours Care  
OSHC Service hours (6:45am – 8:45am and 3:00pm – 6:15pm)  

Outside of these hours the mobile number is available for you to leave a voice message or send a text message regarding bookings/absences. 

HAPPY HAVEN - FREELING SERVICE – DIRECT 0404 735 135  

PLEASE REMEMBER STUDENTS ARE NOT TO BE ON SCHOOL GROUNDS BEFORE 8:30am 
 

 

 

Mia Kallem the AgPoint medal winner cutting the graduation cake. 

Our Year 6 graduating students looked fabulous and enjoyed their 

special evening. 

Thanks to Gen Charles for creating the wonderful graduation cake 

designed by Madison Gersch. 

 

 

YEAR 6 GRADUATION 
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CONGRATULATIONS 
It has been another great year of learning and growth for our students at Freeling Primary this year. 
Congratulations to our award recipients for 2024. Information and pictures are included in this newsletter. 
 
HAPPY HOLIDAYS! 
On behalf of the staff at FPS, we wish all families a very happy holiday. We thank you for your ongoing support 
in the education of your children and look forward to working with you again next year. To our graduating Yr 6 
students, we are very proud of the contributions you have made to Freeling Primary School during your time 
and we wish you every success in your future endeavours. Thank you to the staff and families who attended or 
helped with the Graduation Evening. It was enjoyed by all!  
 
STAFFING  
We’d like to farewell Ella McKaye, Rebecca Lockwood, Theresa McCall, Mel Reschke, Robyn Lough, Sarah Allen 
and Sarah Koch; and thank them for their commitment to supporting our students and families during their time 
here this year.  
 
PRESCHOOL STAFFING NEWS 
It is with a tinge of sadness that we announce that Sarah Koch has won the role of Preschool Leader at 
Williamstown Preschool, starting in 2025. We would like to congratulate Sarah Koch on her new appointment 
and thank her for her hard work and dedication to our preschool service during her time with us. Sarah’s 
professionalism, consummate care for the children and reflective practices as part of the planning cycle have 
contributed greatly to the daily operation and overall quality of our preschool, and Williamstown will benefit 
from her skills, knowledge and experience. We are currently in the process of securing a replacement for Sarah 
to take the start of week group, and will communicate with preschool families as soon as someone has been 
appointed to the position. 
 
We are thrilled to welcome Lindsy Carmichael to the Freeling Preschool team. Lindsy will be known to many 
families as she lives locally and brings with her years of experience working with children in the Early Years. 
Lindsy will be replacing Sarah Koch as educator of the Monday/Tuesday, Blue Group children. Dawn Karlovcec 
will continue as the lead educator for the Thursday/Friday Yellow Group. 
 

CLASS PLACEMENT 2025 – STRUCTURE & STAFF 
Our class structure for 2025 will be:  

2 x Reception classes – Teachers: Carlee Tredrea (Rm 1) & Sally Gardner (Rm 2) 

3 x Yr 1/2 classes – Teachers: Abby Jones (Rm 6), Sue Bishop (Rm 7) & Rachel Meinhardt (Rm 8) 

2 x Yr 3/4 classes – Teachers: Anabel Pascoe / Sara Dobson (Rm 3) & Lynne Randall & Beth Ennis (Rm 4) 

1 x Yr 4/5 class – Teacher: Emily Taylor (Rm 10) 

2 x Yr 5/6 classes – Teachers: Heidi Markwick (Rm 9) & Coby O’Driscoll (Rm 11) 

Specialist subjects & teachers:  
Emily Hewitt: Performing Arts (Rec-Yr 6) Monday & Tuesday, Carla Brady: Japanese (Rec-Yr 2) Thursday & Friday, 
Kerry Goodridge: Japanese (Yr 3-6) Tuesday & Wednesday, Matt MacKay: Technologies (Yr 3-6) Monday & Friday 
and Beth Ennis: Technologies (Rec-Yr 2) Tuesday & Wednesday. 
 
End of year reports were sent home yesterday with class information. We reviewed the lists many times to 
ensure that classes were balanced equitably in terms of teacher workload, and 
that each child has been placed in the most appropriate class to support their  
learning as well as being with someone from their nominated friendship group.  
 
FPS Leadership Team   
Angela, Luke, Kaylene & Irene 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to the families that have already paid this year’s Material and Service charge for 2024, 

we thank you for this. The M&S Charge was due on 8th March and mid year starters were due 

16th August, so if you have not yet paid, please arrange to do so as soon as possible.  

Contact the Finance Office on 85 252 045 or email dl.0139.finance@schools.sa.edu.au  
 
When making payments to Freeling PS bank account for M&S fees or other invoiced amounts please remember to use 
the reference stated on the invoice or student surname and fees, etc.  
 

EFT Details:  

BSB No.: 105 109      

Acc No.:  396 038 240     

Name:  Freeling Primary School 

 
Materials and Services Charge for 2025 
School Fess in 2025 will be $300 per child.  As part of the 2024-25 State Budget, eligible families with school-aged 
children will receive a $200 discount per child on their public school’s materials and services charge for 2025.  
This is double the discount provided for 2022, 2023 and 2024.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FRONT OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED 
FROM TUESDAY 17th DECEMBER 
AND WILL REOPEN WEDNESDAY 

22nd JANUARY, 2025. 
If you need to contact us out of 
office hours, please email us at: 
dl.0139.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
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ROOM 1 

   Keys To Success               Most Improved 

     Aria Sincock         David Burgess 

 

ROOM 3 

   Keys To Success               Most Improved 

       Nash Cook                      Ethan Rendell 

 

ROOM 2 

   Keys To Success               Most Improved 

     Levi Timmins          Hugh Muster 

 

ROOM 4 

   Keys To Success               Most Improved 

       Noah Duh                     Reuben Starkey 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ROOM 6 

   Keys To Success               Most Improved 

   Shiloh Reschke        Jayger Heutling 

 

ROOM 8 

   Keys To Success               Most Improved 

      Lilah Holmes                   Tyler Spiteri 

 

ROOM 7 

   Keys To Success               Most Improved 

      Dia Kallem               Seth Chapman 

 

ROOM 9 

   Keys To Success               Most Improved 

  Amelia McCarthy              Sophie Warner 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ROOM 10 

Keys To Success           Most Improved 

    Kylah Lyons              Quade Mitchell 

 

 

ROOM 11 

Keys To Success           Most Improved 

 Frank Trestrail           Braxton Anderson 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

A huge Thankyou to Rachel Lobrovic and Lucy O’Leary from the Parents and Friends committee for 

all their commitment and support organising Tuesday lunch Days and other events such as      

Sports Day, Mother’s Day and Father’s Day stalls.   

Thanks also goes to Ella Wunderlich who helped the P&F Coordinators this year.   

To the many other volunteers who gave up their time during the year to help on Tuesday Lunches, 

P&F events, reading in the class, helping on camps and excursions, the concert and in the preschool 

we say a big  

Thank You 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rekiah Phelan from room 10 

created a comic strip during a 

Visual arts lesson. 

Well done, Rekiah! 

Wishing all our families 

a safe and enjoyable 

Christmas and holiday 

break 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


